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School Mass 

Thank you to                            

Miss Naidoo and the               

pupils of Class S2 who led our 

Mass about ‘Choices’. 

  .Dear God,                                  

We have come together 

today because we want to 

say sorry. We want to say 

sorry for the times we 

have not lived as you want 

us to.  We pray that, with 

your help, we will change 

our ways and                               

change our lives.                                         
Amen 

 

 

Please join us for Mass 

this Thursday, 4th July 

June  at 9.30am 

Mass will be led by                   

our Holy Communicants.  

 

 

  

“It is in the human 

heart that God’s 

Kingdom takes                    

root and grows”. 

Pope Francis. 

NSPCC Sponsorship Money 

Please return all completed sponsorship forms and money                           

collected to the school office by tomorrow, Wednesday 3rd July . 

Thanking you on behalf of the staff of the NSPCC. 

Sports Week                                                                                                        

We had an amazing sports week, good weather, a great turnout 

of Parents/Carers to watch and above all, our children were   

truly little stars! On Monday, past pupil Mary Philips came back 

to school to lead a special assembly. Mary attended school here 

from 1982 -1987. Mary inspired us all, telling us about her                    

remarkable journey from St Francis to becoming an a professional  

women’s Arsenal & England Football player! She encouraged us 

to persevere by working hard and never giving up 

on our dreams and goals.  

 

 

 

 

Hot weather 

Remember to apply sun cream                  

before coming to school, bring a hat 

with your name in to protect your 

head and a bottle of  water to drink 

throughout the day. 

 

Secondary school meeting  

Reminder to all Year 5 Parents/ 

Carers that there is a meeting next 

Thursday 11th July at 3.40pm in 

our KS2 hall. Please make every 

effort to attend as our local Catholic 

secondary schools will be on site to 

talk about their schools and the 

process for applying in September. 
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Summer Fair                                                                                                                  

On the 29th June, we hosted our first summer fair in ten years! The children and their 

parents had an amazing time and really enjoyed the fair. In order for the children to 

have such a lovely time, so many people gave above and beyond.   

Miss Summers, our Learning Mentor, had the idea and organised the event. She is  

solely responsible for running with this idea and motivating the staff to host it. She not 

only roped in her entire family to work at the fair, she made over 150 jingle jars, 

booked the farm, sourced most of the raffle prizes and so much more!! Her efforts were 

tremendous and the fair would not have happened without her.                                        

Thank you Ms Summers, we are in your debt!  

Our hardworking staff. Your teachers, Teaching Assistants, Nursery Nurses, their    

partners and children, who gave their Saturday to man stalls. At the end of an               

exhausting Sports Week, they stayed late Friday night and were in school early             

Saturday morning to work and stayed until 6pm tidying up. Their efforts were                 

phenomenal. I hope the children and their families know how lucky they are.  

This also includes all those members of staff, who had prior commitments and couldn't 

come, that did so much of the preparation work behind the scenes. A particular mention 

goes to Mrs Covington and Mrs Eldridge, who worked so hard leading up to the fair.  

Ms Deborah, our music teacher, who has been preparing musical performances with 

various year groups for a number of weeks. The children were fantastic!  

To Mrs Cross, her family and the Scouts, who were able to provide us with a tent and 

gazebos! Thank you for not only lending them to us, but for pitching them all and        

taking them all down. We would have really suffered with out you!                                                            

Our parent volunteers, to the very small handful of parents who gave their time to work 

on stalls - THANK YOU! We were desperate for help and really appreciate those who 

didn't enjoy the fair fully with their own children, for the benefit of others.                        

You are superstars!  

To our Governors, Alan our Chair and his wife Helen, Brenda, our LA Governor,      

Esther a Foundation Governor and Mannah a parent Governor - you were fantastic! 

Thank you for giving up your time so freely and regularly to serve our school.  

To the external stalls. The SVP group from the parish, PC Felix and his colleagues from 

Peckham  Police, Dan the DJ, Sweet Delights, Jewellery Stall, Ice Cream Van, Tilley's 

Bouncy Castles and  Surrey Docks Farm, thank you for coming.  

Finally we wish to thank all our parents, carers, parishioners and members of our       

community for coming to support the school fair and for all your  generous donations 

over the weeks. We hope that you enjoyed your experience at our school! We loved 

having you.  

To all our sponsors, who donated prizes for the fair, thank you to so many local                  

businesses and sports organisations.  

We hope that the children had an exceptional time and that they will remember the 

Summer Fair for a very long time. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Raffle Winners                                                                                                               

Congratulations 

IPAD: Serena - Year 4,  

Southwark City Tennis voucher: Sammy H,  

Millwall tickets: Divine,  

Crystal Palace Tickets: Frances -Year 2,  

Mini athletics x 12 sessions: Mariyama M,  

Just William Toy Hamper: Jason - Year 5,  

John Allan Flowers: Israel - Israel,  

£25 Odonnos Ice cream voucher: Gabriel O - F1  & Mark N,  

£25 Jaflong Tandori Indian meal voucher: Daniel,   

Surrey Quays bowling voucher: Ebenezer,  

Rose’s Fish & Chips voucher: Okiemute - A1,  

Café G Coffee & Cake voucher: Anela T,  

£20 Muscat Butchers voucher: Ellis P - Year 2,  

Roma Café Meal: Mark W,  

Scooter: Kianah N1,  

Hatchima interactive toy: Sophia - Year 5,  

Sand & Art Set: Judene,  

Spiral Art: Saruja - F2,  

Knitting Looms: Glory,  

Uhugs: Ysabel - S2, Knit & Crochet: Sophia - I1,                                      

How to Draw books: Katie,  

Passport & Luggage Set: Courtney -  N1,  

Shaving Set: Francesca,  

Egg cup set: Ebenezer - N2,  

Wine & Cooler - MS Agnes,  

Dog mug; Qauwiyy,  

Lantern: Kristian - C2,                                              

Leather Gloves: Miss Amanda,  

Chocolates: Esther - R2 & Cristiana - N2.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bake off Winners: Peckham Costmetics and Sabina Hair  & Beauty: Kayjah & Marcos,  

Fancy Dress Winners: To be announced 

 

There were many other winners who collected their prizes but did not leave there name!                                          

Congratulations to everyone, enjoy your prizes.  

               



 

Thursday 4th July                                           

Young Marketeers at Borough Market Ho-

ly Communicants Mass                               

Monday 8th July                                                

Cycle Confident Training                                  

Year 5 pupils                                              

Eye Screening: Reception Children 

Wednesday 9th July                                        

Year 6 production  2pm                             

Wednesday 10th July                                      

Year 6 production  6pm                                    

Thursday 11th July                                            

Year 5 Secondary Transfer Meeting                  

for parents                                                         

Thursday 18th July                                           

Year 2 Transition Mass                                    

Year 6 BBQ  - 6pm                                            

Friday 19th July                                       

Report Drop In  2pm Nursery—Year 5                                          

Wednesday 24th July                                      

Whole school Mass church at 9.30am 

St. Joseph 

   

                                                

Monday                                                              

PE Club: Mrs Cross                          

3.45-4.45pm                                                        

Multi-Sports: Year 1                     

3.45pm—5pm                                                      

Tuesday                                                   

Cross Stitch: Mrs Cross                          

3.45-4.45pm                                                                              

Football (Girls) Mr Bobby                           

3.45pm—4.30pm                                          

Multi-Sports: Year 2                         

3.45pm—5pm                                                                                                      

Wednesday                                                       

Ukelele Lessons: Ms Deborah                      

3.30pm-4.30pm                                                            

Football (Boys): Mr Bobby                         

3.30pm-4.30pm                                               

Cricket Club 3.45pm—5pm                                                                                                                                                          

Thursday                                                    

Basketball Club: Year 4             

3.45pm—5pm 

Gardening Club: Mrs Cross    

3.45pm-4.30pm                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Friday                                                            

Violin Lessons: Mr Adam                   

3.45pm—4.45pm                                       

Athletics: Year 5                                 

3.45pm—5pm                                                                                                                                   

  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

 KS1 KS2 Total  

St. 

Francis  
30 40 70 

St. 

Claire  
10 60 70 

St. 

Mary 
50 40 90 

St.            

Joseph 
30 80 110 

Nursery Ariana  David T 

F1 Nnaemezi  Darisimi  

F2 Emmanuella  Nhyara  

R1 Princess  Lance  

R2 Wisdom  Lexie  

A1 Nevaeh  Samuel  

A2 Ahmed  Rihanna  

N1 Kianah  Richard  

N2 Ude Thierry  

C1 Jordan  Ore  

C2 Chloe  Oliver  

I1 Daniel  Emmanuel 

I2 Amir  Michael Aj 

S1 Fikunmi  Emmanuel  

S2 Asher  Drusilla  

Qanit  Nursery  

Moses  F1  

Osas  F2  

Carol  R1  

Mercy  R2  

Arcelia  A1  

Noah  A2  

Rachel  N1  

Manuella  N2  

Elizabeth  C1  

Rashid  C2  

Asir  I1  

Chayan  I2  

Emily  S1  

Mikayla  S2  

     Moses  

Class S2                   

 Adriana             

Class S2  

 Chayan                

Class  I2 

 

School closes on 

Wednesday 24th July                                        

At 2pm 

Please collect your                                            

children on time  

 

      Stars   

      of the  

      Week 


